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Our manuscript proposes a new calibration method to improve the pressure calibration using pressure gauges as the reference device. We believe that our report will serve as a useful reference for the readers, especially those who are working in the field of pressure metrology and pressure calibrations.
We have modified the manuscript from the original paper in the proceedings of IMEKO World Congress 2015, as the following: 
1. Title of the paper is changed from the proceeding of the IMEKO Congress. 
2. Diagram of the dissemination process of the pressure standard is newly added in Figure 2 to clearly explain the difference between the conventional and the new dissemination processes. The conventional calibration process is explained in more detail in section 1, with some concerns in using the process. 

3. New results of the characterization experiments, results using random pressure sequence, are added in subsection 3.2, and shown in Figure 6. 

4. Advantages and potential applications of this new method are discussed in section 4, answering questions from audiences at the IMEKO Congress. 
We hope you find our manuscript suitable for publication and look forward to hearing from you. 
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